July 21, 2012

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Directors meeting on Saturday July 21, 2012 in the clubhouse at 9:00a.m.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present:

President 
– Mike Smith

Vice President – Robert Personette

Treasurer         – Jo-Ann Pollack

Members Present:

Iris Altreche

Vincent D’Eusanio

Arthur Deyns

Debbie Shevlin

Officers Absent:

Secretary   – Wendy Purdy

Members Absent:

Gerrylynn Haak

Others Present:

Pam Valenza, Property Manager

Richard Henry, Attorney 

President Smith called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  

MOTION: by Jo-Ann Pollack to approve the May 2012 minutes. Second: Debbie Shevlin VOTE: Abstain: Vinny D’Eusanio All others: in favor. 

Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza – 

· Memorial Day Weekend 
· 1,076 guests called in
· 1 incident involving guests and an assault charge – guests were banned; citations issued
· Dept. of Health inspected the pools – no violations
· Did not spray for gypsy moths this year; the owner/operator had a heart attack and cannot fly anymore. It was too late in the gypsy moth cycle to obtain another sprayer.
· Collected 95% of current dues as of June 30th.
· Filed 29 judgments
· 46 lots remain on disconnect list for owing 2012 dues only
· 33 individual payment plans
· 10 defaults
· 7 of those 10 lots have paid in full
· Email/Phone vote was done to accept Homeland Security contract
· Discussion was held about new security company
MOTION: by Artie Deyns to accept the Homeland Security contract for two years, beginning January 1, 2013 and ending December 31, 2014. Second: Debbie Shevlin VOTE: All others: in favor. 

· As of July 14th the bar is ahead approx $1,580

· Wells are back to pumping over 100,000 gallons –DEP is monitoring

· May have to meter lots and charge for water if the usage doesn’t go down

· PO questions/concerns about the water were answered

· Hydrant covers need to come down

· Wi-Fi – Blue Ridge Cable had to shut down service to Trails End indefinitely due to illegal downloading of copyrighted material (2nd violation); Trails End as the account holder can be fined and/or sued.

· Discussion held on Wi-Fi

· Looking into other options for getting Wi-Fi restored to clubhouse

· Swim Champs – will be at Trails End, Saturday 8/11/12 at the lower pool – upper pool will still be open to POs

· Looked into a barcode scanner for the front gate

· Cost $8,800 for system - $4.24 per barcode; have to determine installation cost and if new computers are needed

· Generates the same reports & easy tracking and activation/deactivation

· POs would get 2 barcodes and have to pay for extra – same policy as the gate cards.

Legal

Rich Henry, Attorney – 

· Will be assisting the office with the judgments that were just filed

·  Worked on Homeland Security contract

· Working on deed backs

· Arbitration date set for August 16, 2012 regarding lot 3638

Rules Enforcement
Bob Personette – 

· Number of grievances is the same as 2011 but number of citations being written are down

· 17 grievances year to date

· PO requested lighting from the security gate house to the clubhouse – also requested speed bumps

Recreation

· Pig Roast is today (7/21) – tickets are sold out

Treasurer’s  Report

Jo-Ann Pollack –

· As of June 30th financial statements are right on target

· Incoming dues are meeting anticipated number

· Vinny D’Eusanio – asked about the maintenance payroll taxes and gas/oil

· Pam – the accounts will be correct as of next month due to quarterly amounts due – July’s numbers will reflect payments; Vector Security pays for gasoline quarterly. July will reflect payment.

Motion: by Debbie Shevlin to pay all bills. Second: Artie Deyns VOTE: Oppose: Vinny D’Eusanio All others: in favor.
Old Business

· Mike Smith – we will keep closed trailers on the list
New Business

· Artie Deyns – suggested we should look into getting a 2nd patrol car on during the season with the money we will be saving from the new security contract. 

· Vector Security will be serving out their contract until December 31st, 2012. Our new contract with Homeland will then begin on January 1, 2013

Property Owners

· People are speeding on Hopi Lane – can TE put a speed bump in?
· Discussion was held regarding the clearing of the pool area prior to 11am
· Security handled a harassment situation for a Property Owner
· Rich Henry stated POs need to get a personal attorney and file civil complaint if they wish to proceed with neighbor disputes
· Discussion was held about the clubhouse and concession hours
· It had to be closed due to vandalism - Children are left unsupervised
· We are looking into getting a clubhouse attendant 

· Florida Club requested an adult swim night & suggested TE get a movie projector

· Pam – will arrange adult swim night & Gerrylynn is looking into buying a projector

· The road going to the dump has a lot of traffic and dust 
· Will see how much it costs to chip and tar the road

· POs need to stop using excessive lighting and electric

· Pam – suggested the board looks over the lighting guidelines and then makes 1 rule including excessive electric use

· Iris Altreche – The recreation center should have DJ’s for the teens.

· Multi-cultural Night was a success

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to adjourn the meeting at 11:45am. Second: Artie Deyns VOTE:  All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Maegan Herington
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